





UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE

BUREAU OF BIOLOGICAL SURVEY
WASHINGTON, D. C.

s m/}' f' March 8, 1911

Ur. Wm. L. Finley

Milwaukee, Oregon
Dear lir. Finley:

Tour letter of February 22 with enclosures was duly
received a few days ago. I am greatly obliged for the opnor-
tunity of seeing the clippings regarding the seizure of phea-
sant plumage, and return them herewith as requested.

The enforcement of the law agdinst the sale of this
plumage is rather a difficult matter, and it seems to me that
you have handled the situation with remarkable success. There
is so much pheaséht plumage imported from abroad that I did not
suppose that there was any special inducement to obtain a sup-
ply locally, at least during the close season. Public sentiment
would »probably not warrant taking any action against women
wearing plumage, and since the largest devartment stores and the
taxidermists' establishments have ceased selling, no further
action seems to be required at present.

Please advise me of the outicome of the grebe case
againgt Silverfield.

As soon as the game bills which passed have been print-
ed, will you kindly send me copies? I am anxious to see the
provisions of the act to create game refuges on private lands.
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Assistant Chief,Biological Survey
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UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE

BUREAU OF BIOLOGICAL SURVEY
WASHINGTON, D. C.

March 13, 1911.

Mr. William L. Finley A “p | 7

kb

Milwaukee, Oregon.
Dear lir. Finley:

I am very glad to learn from your letter of February
25 that the result of legislation at the recent session was so
satisfactory. I am very glad to have seen the second lot of
clippings, which I return herewith as requested.

In regard to securing an appointment as State Warden
there is no doubt that such a position would give you more au-
thority for the time being, but it should be borne in mind that
the duties of the position will tend td limit your sphere of
influence and will require all of your time for Oregon matters.
There is alsc some question as to whether it is desirable for
the same person to hold the position as President of the Audubon
Society and of State Warden. Moreover the position is almost
sure to be limited to one or two terms and upon retirement your
sphere of influence as ex-warden is likely to be more limited
than that as an ex-member of the Board. I should, therefore,
very strongly urge you to accept an appointment on the Board
rather than as State Warden, as it will enable you, not only to
direct matters in Oregon, but also will leave you free to keep

in touch with conditions in California and Washington, as you

sation must be considered, but I do not believe that this should
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outweigh freedom of action and the probable future effect
ofi your work.

Very cordially yours,
Qy\, S: Q?Ofﬁvvw/

B pheasanttcﬂM
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